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As part of its’ responsibility to provide guidance and direction to the Local Workforce Development Boards 

(LWDBs), the Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation (DETR) follows federal guidance in 

creating policy to implement the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA).  These policies are 

necessary for efficient and stable operations of the workforce system in the State of Nevada.  The Local Workforce 

Development Boards (LWDBs) have reviewed this policy, and it has been posted for public comment with no 

comments received.  As such, DETR is now providing SCP 3.12 to the Governor’s Executive Committee for 

review and approval. 

 

This policy provides guidance and establishes the procedures for the LWDBs regarding the recovery of WIOA 

tuition and training funds.  This policy applies to all subrecipients and service providers.  This policy is being 

revised to update the Workforce Investment Act (WIA) references to WIOA as well as update the format of the 

document.  References found in 2 CFR and 20 CFR have been added, that were not included previously.   


